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The Chair, Counselor Pierre Giroux, Alternate Representative of Canada to the OAS, called the Working Group meeting to order and submitted the order of business, document CAAP/GT/RVPP-13/09, for consideration.  The order of business was approved without any changes, as there were no comments from the delegations.

1. Presentation and discussion on the proposed templates for General Assembly resolutions
The Working Group Chair gave a brief presentation on templates to be used by the Permanent Council for resolutions that are to be referred to the General Assembly for consideration, contained in document CAAP/GT/RVPP-12/09.  Noting that said templates were first published in February 2009, the Chair said that template A was for resolutions requiring OAS funding, and that reference to FEMCIDI would be dropped from template A.  The Chair told the delegates that the Working Group would review the templates and refer them to the CAAP, which would in turn refer them to the Permanent Council for consideration.  With Permanent Council approval, a directive would be sent to all Permanent Council Committees for these templates to be implemented for the 2010 General Assembly.  With reference to CIDI, the Chair explained that the Permanent Council forward the templates to it, recommending that they be used for resolutions being referred by CIDI to the 2010 General Assembly.  In concluding, the Chair stated that for the templates to be adopted as permanent, the 2010 General Assembly would need to adopt a resolution for this format to be used on an ongoing basis.  The legal opinion on the aforementioned templates was circulated as document CAAP/GT/RVPP-11/09.

Dr. Ruben Farje, of the Department of Legal Services, indicated that adopting the templates could ease the work of the CAAP as the Committee assigned to review and comment beforehand on any proposed program-budget presented by the General Secretariat. Dr. Farje noted as well that for the presentation of resolutions during the General Assembly, the Preparatory Committee could recommend that, at its first plenary session, the General Assembly plenary adopt the templates for resolutions to be presented during the Assembly General.

Before offering the delegations the floor, the Working Group Chair stated that the discussion would continue within the regional groups and would then be presented to the CAAP.


The delegations exchanged views, and the delegation of Argentina asked specific questions about the cost of resolutions and what body would consider the issue of costs of each resolution.  In this regard, the Chair explained that the templates contained cost estimates, not set costs.  These cost estimates would provide a general frame of reference for the costs of mandates.  The Chair further explained that delegations present resolutions, together with the pertinent areas of the Secretariat for each resolution, and must identify the type of activity to be carried out and the time frame to carry out the activity and fulfill the mandate.  Once approved by the respective Committees, resolutions would move to the CAAP for review, and would then be referred to the Permanent Council.

There being no more comments, it was decided that the matter would be discussed at the level of regional groups, and would be considered by the CAAP for subsequent consideration of the Permanent Council.


2. Continuation of the discussion on the proposal on the priority-setting process 

The Chair gave a demonstration of a practical exercise on the priority-setting process. The presentation was then distributed at the meeting, as document CAAP/GT/RVPP-17/09. The Chair noted that, based on the advances, suggestions, and comments from the delegations, a revised version of the document on the priority-setting process would be produced for discussion at the December 8 meeting.  The Chair spoke as well about the intention to launch the priority-setting process on December 8, once the delegations so agreed. 

3. Other business

There being no additional comments, the meeting was adjourned.
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